RG2: Town of Casco

SG1: Casco Municipality

Series 1: Town Reports. 1875-76; 1880-1881; 1886-1888; 1890-93; 1895-1917.

Series 2: Town Elections.

SS1: Article. "Casco To Ballot Saturday On Revaluation Program" *Portland Press Herald*, March 11, 1964.

Series 3: Library

SS1: Photo & brief caption (1994). "Casco Village Library." *Portland Press Herald*, Feb. 3, 1994.

Series 4: "The Casco Reporter". Town Newsletter. June 2005 & Jan. 2006.

Series 5: Fire & Rescue

SS1: Article (1921). (1) "Casco Buildings Burn, Village Saved by Rain. Holden & Gay Store Destroyed, Flames Quickly Consumer Four Other Buildings." Store; Merritt M.B. Gay House & Barn; House & Stable of V.R. Edwards. N.s., April 24, 1921.

Series 6: Tax Assessor.

SS1: Parcels in Casco with Homes built before 1900. Historic building / historic home data taken from the Casco Tax Assessor's Database. Includes houses built from 1750-1900, in 25-year increments. N.d. [c. 2004].

SG2: Casco Churches

Series 1: Friends Meetinghouse, 1814-1975. *Also see Casco National Register of Historic Places.*

SS1: Articles (1966 & 1971). (1) Brief Article & Photo (1966). "Casco Meeting House," *Portland Press Herald*. Sat., Aug 13, 1966.; (2) "There's A Quaker, Down In Quaker Town" by Robert Dingley. *The Bridgton News*, Sept. 16, 1971.

Series 2: Gay Meetinghouse, 1834 -?

Series 3: Casco Village Union Church, 1841+ . *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection*

SS1: Article. "Union Church, Casco Village" by Donald H. Mills, 167th in a Series on Area Churches, c. 1966.

Series 4: Webbs Mills Baptist Church, 1903+

SS1: Article (ca. 1966). "Webbs Mills Baptist Church" by Donald Mills, 152nd in a Series on Maine Churches, c. 1966

SS2: Photo (ca. 1903/1904). (1) Webbs Mills Church in Winter. B/W. Scanned from faded original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

Series 5: Bridgton Road Alliance Church, 1914-?

SG3: Casco Schools

Series 1: South Casco School - District 1, c. 1845- & Burned down March 16, 1979.
SS1: Photographs (1903; ca. 1912). (1) 1903, Ellen Gould—Teacher. (2) Back of photo reads, "South Casco School – About 1912. Left to right. Tow row: Marie Murch, Hattie Berry, Angie A. Hall (Teacher) Ervette Floyd. Second Row: Wavelet Watkins, Idella Watkins, Elsie Berry, Violet Watkins Lewis Chute. Third Row: Robert Chute, Fred Mains, George Murch, Ernest McLucas, Emily Ramsey, Catherine Berry, Alice Spiller, Helen Chute, Daisy Berry."

Series 2: Bridgton Road School - District 2, c. 1845-1947.

Series 3: Tenney Hill & Cook's Mills School - District 3, c. 1845-1930s.

Series 4: Friends (AKA Quaker Ridge) School - District 4, 1849-1996. Also see Casco National Register of Historic Places—see also Raymond Casco Historical Society Friends School Restoration.

SS1: Photographs (ca. 1898; 1937; 1971; 1973) – (1) Students playing stickball in the road in front of the school. Back reads, "Quaker Ridge School. Apr. 1937. Velma Frank, Beulah Tenney, Anita Frank, Richard Holmes." 2 copies: 1 mounted, 1 loose. One copy donated by Helen Allen, n.d.; (2) Class photo in front of school. Back of photo reads, "Quaker Ridge School, about 1898. Given by Helen Allen." Attached paper reads, "Quaker Ridge Schoolhouse. Ellen Maxfield Jones, Teacher. Back row: Marian Hanscom, Lillian Batty, Charles Gould, Nevel Whitney, Hacker Hall, Josephine Batty, Beatrice Batty, Ellen Jones (Teacher), Ellen Gould, Alice Gill, Myron Hall. Front row: Ernest Gill, Chauncey Whitney, Flora Tenney, Harold Hanscom, Angie Hall." Donated by Helen Allen, unknown date.; (3) Class photo with 3 bicycles. Backside of photo reads, "Spring 1937, Quaker Ridge School." B/W. Donated by Helen Allen?; (4) 1971 photographs of Quaker Ridge School. Backside of photos read, "Quaker Village School 1971." 3 different views; (5) Friends (AKA Quaker Ridge) Schoolhouse, March 1973. 4 different views.

SS2: Papers (1947; 1971; 1982; 1998). (1) "This desk belonged to the Whittier School Improvement League of Quaker Ridge..." [Recopied from?] Nov 24, 1919. Oct 1947, "Desk now belongs to Charles Gould..." (2) Transfer of schoolhouse from Hacker Hall to the RCHS, 1971; (3) "History of the Old Quaker Ridge Schoolhouse," prepared by Leona Hall Edwards, 1982; (4) "The Travels of the Friends Schoolhouse." RCHS, 1998.

SS3: Articles (c. 1976; 1991). (1) "The Quaker Ridge Schoolhouse," c. 1976, n.s.; (2) "Little Quaker school now stands in Casco," by Ken Cole, Jr. Free Courier? Oct 10, 1991

SS4: Admission to Nat'l Register of Historic Places. Correspondence (1995-1996); Effects of Listing & Criteria for Evaluation. (1) Letter from ME Historic Preservation Commission to Ruth Bither re: scheduled April 1996 nomination, Aug 30, 1995.; (2) Letter from ME Historic Preservation Commission to Ruth Bither re: possible effects of listing & possible alteration of the property, April 25, 1996.

Series 5: Shadigee School - District 5, c. 1845-1942.

SS1: Photos (ca. 1890s?). (1) Shadigee School? Webbs Mills School?, c. 1890s—2 rows of students, Alice Marean (teacher). Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.; (2) Shadigee School? Webbs Mills School?, c. 1890s. Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

Series 6: Leach Hill School (later closed & moved to) Casco Village School - District 6, 1850-1912.

SS1: Negative & School Memento. (1) Negative. Note enclosed says, "Negative of an old post card picture of the Casco Village grade school which burned in the early 20s. It was located where the Community Center now is. Donated by Marion Holden Houghton."; (2) Memento with front cover photograph of Mrs. R.E. (Grace) Gay. 2 pages. Inside cover handwritten, "Grace Gay – School Teacher at Casco Village – 1905." 1st page reads, "Casco Village School, Maine. January 27, 1905. Presented by Mrs. R.E. Gay, Teacher. School Committee: S.M. Gay, C.O. Scribner, G.B. Mayberry, Mrs. R.E. Gay Supt. Of Schools." 2nd page reads, "Pupils. Olive S. Edwards, Stella M. Scribner, Agnes N. Eastman, Edith M. Bartlett, Ruth L. Nichols, Florence E. Harmon, Eula Lee Brackett. Gloria G. Grover, Lizzie M. Fickett, Mildred H. Harmon, Milton S. Hancock, Clifford J. Eastman, Lawrence C. Libby, Cyrus M. Fickett. Alton E. Grover, Elmer M. Brackett, Ralph S. Hancock, Raymond J. Brackett, Ernest B. Nichols, Frederic D. Nichols, Albert D. Hamlin, Ellsworth C. Reed."

Series 7: Mayberry Hill School - District 7, c. 1845 Series 8: Webbs Mills School - District 9, c. 1845-1947

SS1: Photos (c. 1890s, c. 1904/1905, n.d.). (1) Back reads, "School at Webbs Mills, 1904 or 5. Ellen Gould, Teacher."; (2) Group Photo, n.d. Back reads, "Webb's Mills School. Chester Winslow." (Lila Winslow in dark dress). Scanned from original. Donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.; (3) Group Photo, 3 Rows. Webbs Mills School. Back reads, "Webbs Mills. Front Row: Erma Symonds; Norman Polland; --; --; Rosiland Crocket" (Also Sadi Edwards). Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.; (4) Building & group photo w/ automobile in front. Webbs Mills School. Back reads, "Webb's Mills Church & School" Stamped Elton F. Flanagin, 5725 E. Univ. Ave., Gainesville, FL 32601. Included was a slip of paper that reads, "Webbs Mills Church (until 1903) and school – closed 1947" Stamped Elton F. Flanagin, 5725 E. Univ. Ave., Gainesville, FL 32601.

Series 9: Casco High School, 1912-1970. *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection* SS1: The Quito School Paper (1914-1916; 1931).

SS2: Newspaper Photo. (1) Peter Pan atop High School entrance..."appeared Tuesday morning before commencement Wednesday." N.s., n.d.

Series 10: Casco Memorial School, 1946+ . *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection.* SS1: Photo (1962). Class photo. Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

SG4: Casco Cemeteries

Series 1: Ring's Landing Rd. Cemetery, c. 1794

- SS1: Transcriptions (2003)
- Series 2: Manning Cemetery, c. 1795
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)
- Series 3: Jordan Family Cemetery, c. 1799
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 1932)
- Series 4: Cook-Pinkham Cemetery, c. 1811
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2002); Cemetery Study, includes transcription (1980)

Series 5: Mayberry Hill Cemetery, c. 1813

- SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 1932; 2002)
- Series 6: Leach Hill Cemetery (AKA Mountain View Cem.), c. 1820
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)
- Series 7: Skinner's Cemetery (AKA Wintle's Cemetery), c. 1826
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)

RCHS

Casco Record Groups

A/O 7/15/06

- Series 8: Webb's Mills Cemetery, c. 1826
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2002)
- Series 9: Tenney Hill Cemetery, c. 1828
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2002)
- Series 10: Brackett Cemetery, c. 1832
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.)
- Series 11: Green Grove Cemetery, c.1842 SS1: Transcriptions (1990; 2003).
- Series 12: Old Bridgton Rd. Cemetery, c. 1843
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.)
- Series 13: Lakeside Cemetery, c. 1843
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2002).
- Series 14: Stimson Cemetery, c. 1848
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d., 2003); Map (2003)
- Series 15: Murch Cemetery, c. 1850
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)
- Series 16: Maxfield Cemetery, c. 1851
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)
- Series 17: Edwards Family Cemetery, c. 1852
 - SS1: Transcriptions (2003)
- Series 18: State Park Rd. Cem. (AKA Chute Family Cem.), c. 1855
- SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.)
- Series 19: Fickett's Cemetery, c. 1856
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.); Map (2003)
- Series 20: Riggs Rd. Cemetery, c. 1868
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.)
- Series 21: Tubbs Fam. Cemetery, c. 1871
 - SS1: Transcriptions (n.d.; 2003)
- SG5: Casco Boston Post Cane holders
- SG6: National Register of Historic Places

Series 1: Manning House, 1804+ . Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection

SS1: (1) Letter of Approval for Nomination of the Richard Manning House to the National Register of Historic Places, April 30, 1993. Signed, Earle G. Shettleworth, Jr. of the ME Historic Preservation Commission. To David & Patricia MacVane of Casco; (2) Photographs, B/W photocopied of inside of the Manning House. 1 pg., n.d.

Series 2: Watkins House & Cabins, 1815+

SS1: Article. "Watkins house on National Register." N.s., Aug 13, 1992. Series 3: Friends Meetinghouse, 1814 (1975+). *Also see Casco Churches.*

Series 4: Friends (AKA Quaker Ridge) Schoolhouse, 1849 (1996+). *Also see Casco Schools*—see also Raymond Casco Historical Society Friends School Restoration.

SS1: Admission to Nat'l Register of Historic Places (1996). (1) Letter of Approval of Nomination to the Nat'l Register of Historic Places, April 26, 1996; (2) Notification of Friends School's acceptance to the Nat'l Register of Historic Places, June 24, 1996. SS2: Articles (1996). "The Old Quaker Ridge Schoolhouse" by Ruth Bither. The Suburban News, Sept 24, 1996.

SS3: Photocopy of Scrapbook "Friends Schoolhouse of Quaker Ridge: A 150 Year History from Casco, Maine." c. 1849-2005. Original at School. Cataloged under Artifacts & Items, 2005.

SG7: Casco Business & Industry

Series 1: Mills. Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see also Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection—see also Casco People Hancock.

SS1: Photographs (n.d.) & Postcard (Bef. 1916). "Cyrus Henry Holden Mill on Mile Brook, Casco, Maine. Some may remember the "Tobaco Plan..." "Gift to the Casco Historical Society from G. Hartley Curtis."; (2) J.D. Spillers Axe Handle Factory of Webbs Mills. Back reads, "Cad or Clarence and his brother Isiah Winslow bought the Axe Handle Mill from Spiller." Also stamped Elton F. Flanagin, 5725 E. Univ. Ave., Gainsville, FL 32601." Scanned from original. Donated by Carmen Lone, 2005; (3) J.D. Spiller's Axe Handle Factory Postcard, postmarked 5 Oct 1916. Mailed to Mr. Oliver Edwards, Webbs Mills, ME. "Well Oliver. This certainly is great weather for your trip. Hope you are getting lots of game. – Eda W." Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

SS2: Article. (Kevin) "Hancock is Lumber Dealer of Year." *Lewiston Sun Journal Online*, Sept 28, 2003.

Series 2: Agricultural

SS1: Photos, n.d. (1) Photo. Back reads, "Corn Shop on Stuart Plummer Site" AND "Webb's Mills, Me. Mill sits over dam." Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005; (2) Group Photo with baskets of Corn. Back reads, "1st Corn Shop, 2nd Wagon Factory (Tripps). Webbs Mills" Stamped Elton F. Flanagin, 5725 E. Univ. Ave., Gainesville, FL 32601. Included with the photo was a note that reads, "Left – Carriage Shop / Foundry (turned into garage in 1930 which started the fire), Center – Winslow Barn, Right – Winslow House." Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

Series 3: Transportation

SS1: Photo, n.d. "Carriage Shop & Foundry." Stamped on back Elton F. Flanagin, 5725 E. Univ. Ave., Gainesville, FL 32601. Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

Series 4: Business Guides.

SS1: 1999-2000 Casco & Raymond Business & Visitor's Guide & 2004-2005 Sebago Lakes Region Business & Pleasure Guide. Originals at Public Safety under RG3: Raymond & Casco (R&C) --> SG1: R&C Business & Industry --> Series 1: Business & Visitors Guides. No copies currently avail. Donated by Elizabeth Bullen, 2005.

Series 5: Real Estate. Listing of Casco homes sold in 2004. SG8: Casco Camps & Lodges. *Also see Casco Agriculture Farms & Lodging—see Casco National Register of Historic Places Watkins House & Cabins.*

Series 1: Thomas House, c. 1874+

SS1: Article. "Former inn is ready to embark on new era." *Maine Sunday Telegram*, April 10, 2005.

Series 2: Luther Gulick Camps, 1907+ . Also see Raymond Camps & Lodges Camp Timanous—see also Casco People Gulick—see also Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see also Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection

SS1: Campbooks. The Luther Gulick Camps (Little Wohelo & Sebago Wohelo). 1952; 1953; 1957, 50th anniversary—2 copies; 1958; 1959; 1961—2 copies; 1964; 1965—2 copies, one damaged with photo of camp directors cut out; 1966-1977. B/W. Donated by Miss Gertrude H. Plaisted of Brunswick, ME. NOTE: 1952; 1953; 1957-1959; 1961; 1964-1977 are at Raymond Public Safety (3 total files??)—1957; 1961 & 1965 are at the schoolhouse.

SS2: Yearbooks. The Luther Gulick Camps (Little Wohelo, Sebago Wohelo & Camp Timanous), 1952, 1954 & 1955—partial, 4 pgs. B/W. Donated by Miss Gertrude H. Plaisted of Brunswick, ME. Located at Raymond Public Safety.

SS3: Newsletters. "The Wohelo Bird." 1958 & 1960. Nov 1958 (incl. Timanous & Little Wohelo News—a partial newsletter?) & Nov 1960 (Little Wohelo & Sebago Wohelo News). B/W. Located at Raymond Public Safety.

SS4: Brochures. 1975-1977. Family Camping, The Luther Gulick Camps. B/W. Located at Raymond Public Safety.

SS5: Mailings. Luther Gulick Camps. 1957 & 1975? (1) Solicitation for camper referrals from campers, n.d. (1975?); (2) 1957 Fiftieth Anniversary postcard to Miss Gertrude H. Plaisted re: confirmation of mailing address. B/W photo on front, caption reads, "Early picture of Little Wohelo, one of the Luther Gulick Camps." Located at Raymond Public Safety.

Series 3: Little Wohelo. *Also see Casco Camps & Lodges Luther Gulick Camps* Series 4: Sebago Wohelo. *Also see Casco Camps & Lodges Luther Gulick Camps*.

Series 5: National Camps & Hotel, So. Casco, 1916-1924; NKA Migis Lodge, 1924+. Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection—see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection—see Raymond Camps & Lodges Camp Timanous GHP Correspondence Coll.

Series 6: Camp Mechano for Boys, 1920-Aft. 1930

Series 7: Camp Songo –a Girls Camp (AKA Songowood?) [Located in both Otisfield & Casco?], c. 1920. Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection

Series 8: Camp Brunonia, 1928-c. 1930s & Dec 1937-1969; LKA Camp Grover for Boys?, c. 1930s-Dec 1937; LKA Camp Samoset II, 1969-1988. NKA Camp Samoset. Series 9: Camp Sis-a-gie, 1929-, LKA Camp Cedar, 1954+

Series 10: Barta Camp, c. 1930-c. 1945 – A Girls Camp; LKA Tall Timbers, 1946-c. 1954; LKA Camp Lanark, 1969-1971; then sold for house lots. *Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection*—see Casco Sesquicentennial Scrapbook, Part II.

Series #: Ranger Lodge; LKA Camp Mendota; NKA Hoop Camp, 1971+. *Also see Raymond* & Casco Photos Bullen Collection

Series #: Camp Hayloft. Also see Casco Events Parade Photographs Camp Floats.

Series #: Welch's Camps, So. Casco. *Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection.* Series #: Shay-ak-bee Lodge, So. Casco. *Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection.*

Series #: The Red Oak, So. Casco. Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection

Series #: Gay's Lodge, Bessie Gay (Prop.). *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection* Series #: Old Homestead Camps, May B. Watkins (Prop.)

Series #: Archer Camps, Mrs. Jesse H. Archer (Prop.)

RCHS

Casco Record Groups A/O 7/15/06

Series #: Dr. Johnson's Healthland Camps. LKA Dr. Johnson's Camps in Webb's Mills with 3 divisions: Moosehead Camp for Boys; Three Pines Camps for Girls; and Tree Tops Camp for Boys & Girls.

Series #: Camp Netop of Webb's Mills, 1956-1982; NKA Camp Netop Lakeside Cottages, 1988-

SG9: Casco Events

Series 1: Little Rigby Fair, c. 1909-1916. *Also see Casco Organizations Little Rigby Agricultural Association*

SS1: Program. Aug 29-31, 1916 (photocopy).

SS2: Photos (n.d.). (1) Casco Grange Display. (2) Harvest Display. Copies scanned from orig. photos, 2005, courtesy of Carmen Lone.

Series 2: Casco Old Home Days, c. 1911. Forerunner to Casco Days.

SS1: Photos. (1911). (1) Casco Old Home Day, Aug. 10, 1911. Group photo in front of Casco Grange Hall. B/W. Backside of photo marked with partial names

Series 3: Casco Days, 1935+ . Also see Casco Sesqui- Scrapbook Beige Cover re: Casco Days—see also Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—See also RCHS Casco Days Plaques

SS 1: Parade Photos, Organizational Floats (1952). (1) Casco Grange. Horses & fringed-top surrey. "Casco Day, 1952." B/W.

SS2: Article. "Casco Day Held As Town Marks 125th Year" N.s., n.d. [1966]. Includes 2 photos. Photocopy donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

SS3: Brochure recruiting Casco Day volunteers. c. 2005.

Series 4: 1976 Bicentennial RCHS "1776" Theater Production. See also Artifacts & Items M1976.9 white stockings & "buckles".

SS1: Newspaper article. "Casco "1776" Triumphs" by Hope Hatch. N.d. (1976), n.s. Performed at the Casco Jr. High Gym.

SS2: Bicentennial Program. RCHS. July 19, 1976.

SS3: RCHS 1776 script. 19 pgs.

SG 10: Casco Organizations

Series 1: Little Rigby Agricultural Association. Also see Casco Events Little Rigby Fair

Series 2: Casco Grange No. 67 (1874- ; Reorganized May 16, 1901 & Remaining members demitted Dec 15, 1973). Also see Casco Days, Parade Photographs – Organizational Floats SS1: Articles (c. 1946; 1948). (1) "In Pre-Auto Days, Casco Grange Hall Had Stable In Cellar To Shelter 20 Horses." By Alice Jordan (Condensed from History of Casco Grange), n.d. [c. 1946], n.s. (2) "Another Generation In The Grange: Family Tradition Builds Stronger Farm Fraternity." By Jack T. Boyd. Portland Sunday Telegram, April 4, 1948. Names mentioned incl. Owen L. & Sumner O. Hancock; Miss Nina & Mrs. Olive

SG11: Casco War

Series 1: Civil War

SS1: Wendell Small collection. (1) Record of Death & Interment, Horace M. Small [1846-1864]; (2) Letter (copy) to A. Henry Thurston from Levi Small, Attested by Richard M. Webb, Justice of the Peace, January 6, 1865 re: death of Horace M. Small; (3) Muster Rolls (copy) for Horace M. Small, 2 pgs.; History of the First ME Calvary, Roster of Co. I (copy) for Horace M. Small, Levi G. Small [1845-1912] & George D. Russell; (4) Correspondence—2 emails from Wendell Small, April 2003 & Letter from Wendell Small, May 2003. Donated by Elizabeth Bullen.

SS2: Soldiers. (1) Of Stoneham, [MA] Soldiers, 2 pgs. (17 & 35). Re: Otis, Alphonso & Fernando Pinkham. N.s. (Stoneham Historical Society?), n.d. Series 2: World War I

SS1: Photos, c. 1916. 5 photos, B/W. 2 photos with Webbs Mills Church Steeple in background. Cos. K. & L. of Plattsburg, NY, 5th U.S. Inft. in Webb's Mills, ME. Copies of postcards from Marolyn Gerry of Mountain Rd., Raymond. Donated 2005.

SG12: Casco Obituaries

Series 1: A – Allen, Helen F. (1998); Avery, Gerald (1999)

Series 2: B - Baumgartner, Godfrey (2006); (Berry), Emma Rose (2000); Burgess, George (1969); Burke, David C. (1999) (Obit & News article, "Worker killed by electricity in Casco"); Bush, Harry P. (1981) (Death notice)

Series 3: C - Chagrasulis, Charles S. (2000); Chamberlain, Ralph P. (1983); Chapman, Job (1968); Chute, Willard ("Bill") Jr. (2003); (Cole), Katherine Duntley Redmun (1999) Series 4: D - Dingley, Raymond E. (1968)

Series 5: E - (Edwards), Dorothy Farnum (2002); (Edwards), Lucille Flanagin (2003); (Edwards), Mildred Hall (1994); Eldridge, Alan (2001); Eldridge, Willis D. (1968) Series 6: F - Flanigan, Julia (1991); Fleury, Frederick A. (1979)

Series 7: G - (Gay), Marguerite Colby (2003); Gould, Ellen M. (1968); Gould, Alphius A. (1969); Gurney, Barbara (Townsend) (1999)

Series 8: H - Hacker, Henry (1995); Haines, Richard ("Dickey") (2004); Hall, Hacker A. (2000); Hall, Dr. Milton (1900); Hall, Myron Joshua (1956); Hall, Beverly (Murch) (2006); Hancock, Elizabeth ("Betty") (2004); Hancock, Harris S., Sr. (1996); Hancock, May E. (1963); Hancock, Sumner O. (1960); (Hanscom), Judith Champagne (2003); Hanscom, Peter Edwards (2005) Series 9: I

Series 10: J - Jordan, Charles (1960)

Series 11: K - Kimball, Beatrice ("Bea") (2004); Krohn, Rev. Gerald T. (2003)

Series 12: L - Leach, Beverly (1994); Leach, Mark A. (1995); Lombard, George V. (2000); (Lombard), Barbara Morton (2003); Lord, John M. (1967)

Series 13: M - Mains, Grace (2002); Maines, Ellwin R. ("Sonny") (2003); Mayberry, Mrs. Mary (Hall) (1898); Mitchell, Annie (1960); Morris, Dorothy (2005)
Series 14: N - Nelson, John Jr. (1975); Nute, Everett (2004)
Series 15: O
Series 16: P – Packard, Albert G. (2005); Petitpas, George R. (2004); Plummer, Stuart C. (2000)
Series 17: Q

Series 18: R - Reeve, Tapping S. (1999); Robson, Scott W. (1989)

Series 19: S - (Shane), Alberta Symonds (2004); (Shane), Barbara Tracy (2003); Shane, Bertha (1972 News article, "Casco Woman Dies In Blaze"); (Shane), June Dearborn (2002); Shane, Norman R. (2000); Shane, Thomas F. (1974); (Small), Angie Morse (2002); Small, Raymond (1988); Small, Raymond, Jr. (2001); Spiller, Eldred Donald (1996); (Spiller), Elizabeth L. ("Betty") Stewart (2004); Stetson, Everett D. ("Sam") (1985); Stetson, Rebecca A. (1993); Symonds, Evelyn (1993)

Series 20: T - Tenney, Alton L. (2001); Tenney, Llewellyn H. (1974); Tenney, Merle Linwood (2001); (Tracy), Leona Andrews (2005)

Series 21: U

Series 22: V - Vanhook, Netta (1974)

Series 23: W - Watkins, Carolyn (2001); Watkins, Charley S. (1974); Watkins, Henry Pete (1983); Watkins, Howard C. (1961); Watkins, James. W. (1954); Watkins, Owen D. (1965); White, William B. (1986); Whiteley, Wilford D. (1987); Willey, Rosco C. (2004); (Winslow), Gladys Chadbourne (2001; Winslow, Vernon E. (1969)

Series 24: X-Z

SG13: Casco People (See Manuscript Groups-C Gene.)

SG14: Casco Politics

SG15: Casco Printed Material

Series 1: Photos

SS1: <u>Casco, Maine: A Bicentennial Album</u>, 1976. Small, photo book. 2 copies—1 with inside cover written, "Raymond-Casco Historical Society, 1976. Historical photographs & postcards of Casco. Donated by Leona Edwards." Leona's orig. at Raymond Pub. Safety Bldg., other copy at schoolhouse

Series 2: History

SS1: <u>The Story and History of Casco, Main</u>e. 1941. Written by William C. Holden & assisted by The Centennial Committee on History—Dr. & Mrs. J.P. Bodge, Eugene Harmon & Rev. James Albert Nichols. 60 pgs. Donated by Helen Allen. Fragile condition.

Series 3: Nature

SS1: <u>Nature Studies in Casco, ME</u> by Celia M. Compton (1928). 2 copies—1 donated by Leona Hall; and 1 donated by the Harry Turner Estate of Casco.

Series 4: General News.

SS1: Narragansett Sun. 1895 & 1898. Miscellaneous small town news.

SG16: Casco Photos

Series 1: D. Torrey Sylvester Collection. Scenic summertime photos of Casco, 1889-1890. 11 photos.

Series 2: Leon Tripp Collection (c. 1920; c. 1940). *Also see Raymond & Casco Tripp Collections - Genealogy*. Leon & Hamden Tripp of Webbs Mills, Casco; scenic; unknown summer camp - Camp Agawam?

SS1: Folder 1. 1). "Leon Tripp & his girlfriend." N.d. [ca. WWI], 2 slightly dif. Poses - 2). (Leon Tripp's girlfriend), n.d. [ca. WWI] - 3). "Leon Tripp, his sister & his girlfriend" N.d. [ca. WWI], 2 slightly dif. Poses - 4). Unknown older man [Hamden Tripp?] with glasses smoking a cig. N.d. - 5). "Leon Tripp, son of Hamden Tripp", n.d. 2 pics--1 standing, one sitting on front steps. N.d. [ca. WWI] - 6). Picture of "Poland Spring in Winter Mansion House" poster. - 7). Woods winter scene - 8). Ice skating photos – 2 - 9). Cross-country ski photos – 2 - 10). Toboggan & sledding photos – 8 - 11). Horses / oxen pull & rides – 5 - 12). Horse racing on a frozen lake

Folder 2. 13). Automobile - 14). Dirt road with scenic view - 15). Webbs Mills views – 3-16). Howard Johnsons [on Naples Causeway?], ca. 1940? - 17). Fryeburg Academy baseball team, ca. 1920 - 18). [Unknown summer camp photos - Camp Agawam?] Cubs 1st Hockey, girls, 1940 - 19). Cubs 2nd Hockey, girls, 1940 - 3 -20). Climbers 1st Hockey, girls, 1940 - 21). Climbers 2nd Hockey, girls, 1940 - 22). Climbers 1st Basketball, girls, 1940 - 23). Climbers 2nd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 24). Climbers, 3rd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 25). Climbers, 4th Basketball, girls, 1940 - 26). Cubs 1st Basketball, girls, 1940 - 27). Cubs 2nd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 26). Cubs 3rd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 27). Cubs 2nd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 28). Cubs 3rd Basketball, girls, 1940 - 31). Climbers 2nd Baseball, girls, 1940 - 2 - 30). Climbers 1st Baseball, girls, 1940 - 31). Climbers 2nd Baseball, girls, 1940 - 32). Cubs 1st Baseball, girls, 1940 - 33). Cubs 2nd Baseball, girls, 1940 - 32). Cubs 1st Baseball, girls, 1940 - 33). Cubs 2nd Baseball, girls, 1940 - 32). Cubs 1st Baseball, girls, 1940 - 33). Cubs 2nd Baseball, girls, 1940 - 34). Cubs War Canoe, girls, 1940 -35). Climbers War Canoe, girls, 1940 - 2

SG17: Casco Agriculture

Series 1: Farms & Lodgings. *Also see Casco Camps & Lodges—see Casco National Register of Historic Places Manning House*

SS1: Lake View Farm, Charles & Ella Whitney (Props.). *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see also Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection.*

SS2: Sunnybrook Farm (AKA Sunny Brook Farm), The Jordans (Props.). *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection*

SS3: Overlook Farm, Mrs. Angie Walker (Prop.). *Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection—see also Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection.*

SS4: Maplebrook Farm. Newspaper Article with picture. "Schoonmaker Farm perfect setting for artist and coffee." *Suburban News*, July 2, 1996. Owned by the Batty family for approx. 125 yrs. Built c. 1814.

SS #: Pleasant Lake House. Also see Casco Photos Cole-Duntley Collection.

SS #: Mayberry Stock Farm; LKA Casco Inn, Gardner Cole (Prop.). *Also see Raymond & Casco Photos Bullen Collection.*

SS #: Lakeshore Farm, Muriel Lowell (Prop.)

- SS #: The Bartny House, Elliot Barta (Prop.)
- SS #: Brackett House, Francis Brackett (Prop.)
- SS #: Elmdale, Miss Emma Watkins (Prop.)
- SS#: Pine Hill Farm, Henry & Emma Edwards (Props.)
- SS#: Camp Woodland, Mrs. E.C. Grover (Prop.)

SS#: Valley View Farm; LKA Quaker Spring Farm—on Quaker Ridge

SG18: Casco State & Federal Facilities

Series 1: U.S. Post Office, So. Casco

SS1: Articles (1956, 1957). (1) "South Casco Post Office Moved Into New Quarters,"

N.s., July 1956. Donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.; (2) "RFD Carrier Retires After More

Than 30 Years of Service" re: George N. Burgess. N.s., 1957.

SG19: Casco Places

Series 1: South Casco

SS1: Article (1993). "Developer plans to put village back on map" by John Richardson. *Portland Press Herald*, Fri., Aug 20, 1993. 2B. Timothy Porta, owner of Migis Lodge, Cry of the Loon Gift Shop & Art Gallery.

Series 2: Casco Village

Series 3: Webbs Mills. Also see Casco War World War I.

SS1: 1995 Photos & Letter to the RCHS, 21 Oct 1996. Lucille E. Flanagin Re: Webb, Duran, Winslow & Edwards of Webbs Mills Genealogies and Webb's Mill's Maine: Early 1900's. Includes 24 photographs of Webbs Mills taken in 1995 and an index with explanations of each by Lucille.

SS2: Photos (c. After 1924) & Map. (1) Winter Photo, c. After 1924. Dog Team, Webb's Mills. Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.; (2) Map of old Webbs Mills. Unknown artist, n.d. Donated by Carmen Lone, 2005; (3) 2 Different photos / views of a carriage in front of the Post Office & F.E. Frost store in Webb's Mills and in front of the house beside it, c. After 1923. Scanned from original, donated by Carmen Lone, 2005.

SS3: B/W Photocopies of Webbs Mills related photos. Donated by Carmen Lone, c. 2004? (1) Webbs Mills Church (until 1903) and School - Closed 1947; (2) Ski Hill Behind Dr. Painter's House (Al Spiller House). Chester Winslow-Man in White Shirt & Tie; (3) View from Rt. 85, Carriage shop on left. Postcard postmarked 1916. AND View of Jct. of Rts. 85/11 from Poland; (4) Dr. Poore - Racing on Tripp Lake; (5) Corn Ship on Stuart Plummer site; (6) Carriage Shop & Foundry; (7) Carriage Shop/Foundry (Turned into Garage in 1930 which started the fire), Winslow Barn, Winslow House; (8) Clarence Winslow House - Before Fire of 1930; (9 & 10) Winslow/Bela Edwards House After Fire of 1930. - 2 dif. photos.; (11) Cad Winslow - Store on the Mill Pond Site.